
QUESTIONS LODGED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER NO.16 FOR REPLY AT THE 

MONTHLY MEETING OF DUBLIN CITY COUNCIL TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, 03rd 

APRIL 2017 

 

Q.1 COUNCILLOR PAUL HAND 
 In light of the idiotic decision by the Lord Mayor to grant the freedom of the city to 

Barack Obama does Dublin City Council have an additional budget prepared to 
protect public buildings in this city by potential protestors during the arrival of the 
former US president? How much does Dublin City Council estimate security costs for 
this visit? 
 

Q.2 COUNCILLOR PAUL HAND 
 In light of the failure to properly answer my question regarding part 5 housing units at 

the February meeting of DCC I would like to ask the following question.  

 
Since the year 2013 how many housing units that could have been provided to this 
city by part 5 of the consolidated planning and development acts been legally turned 
down. I would like this to be broken as follows, by year, by compliance with section 
96 (3) (b) and every other reason outside section 96 (3) (b) why this local authority 
can allow developers legally get out of providing social housing to this city. I would 
like it answered in the following format. 

 
How many social housing units could have been provided to this city if developers 
could not legally squirm out of providing social housing under part 5 of the planning 
acts? 

 

 Year 

 

 Number of units that could 

have been provided for 

relating to section 96 (3) (b) 

 Number of units that could 

have been provided for for 

every other legal reason 

allowable outside section 96 

(3) (b)   

 2013     

 2014     

 2015     

 2016 

2017(to date) 

    

 
Q.3 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 
 To ask the Chief Executive if this decrepit sign for Anglesea Road could be replaced 

(photograph supplied) and if the nearby road sign as detailed could be cleaned and 
made legible. The road sign on the Donnybrook Bridge directing tourists etc into 
Donnybrook is both filthy and unreadable. 
 

Q.4 COUNCILLOR RAY MCHUGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for a Street cleaning of the area around 

(details supplied) 
 

Q.5 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 

 To ask the Chief Executive if he can clarify the powers available to the Council and/or 
its authorised agents to remove cars that have apparently been abandoned on the 
public roadway inlcuding those with and without relevant tax and insurance discs. 
 



Q.6 COUNCILLOR RAY MCHUGH 
 To ask the Chief Executive to consider the disposal of Dublin City Council land at 

(details supplied) and the land be offered to residents, the area would appeared to 
be  land locked and no benefit to DCC. 
 

Q.7 COUNCILLOR RAY MCHUGH 

 To ask the Chief Executive if DCC or the planning Dept have had any contact or 
communication with the owners of (details supplied).  
 

Q.8 COUNCILLOR RAY MCHUGH 

 To ask the Chief Executive if he would consider purchasing (details supplied) 
for Senior Citizen housing. 
 

Q.9 COUNCILLOR DERMOT LACEY 

 To ask the Chief Executive if he will issue a revised memo to staff and Councillors in 
relation to comments at Area Committees and observations from Councillors arising 
from the following statement  issued by the Department of Housing, Planning and 
Local Government to the Dublin Inquirer March 2017. 
 
“If councillors don’t pay, then planning permissions that are granted might be left 
open to challenges, Wallace said. 
 
But that’s not what a spokesperson for the Department of Housing said by email.“The 
€20 fee does not apply at area and other official meetings. In relation to discussions 
on planning applications, councillors may oppose, support or reject applications. 
However, any specific observations/comments made by elected members do not 
open the planning application decision to legal challenge,” she said.“The Planning 
and Development (Amendment) Bill 2016 provides for Regulations to be made to 
waive or reduce fees required in the making of observations on applications for 
planning permissions. It provides that elected members may pay a reduced fee or no 
fee for making such a submission on a planning application,” she said.” 
 

Q.10 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.11 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.12 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.13 COUNCILLOR NOELEEN REILLY 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.14 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 

 Can the Chief Executive be provide an update on (detail supplied) 
 

Q.15 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 

 What is the update on (detail supplied?) 
 

Q.16 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive is there any housing aid for older people  
(Details supplied). 



Q.17 COUNCILLOR DECLAN FLANAGAN 

 What checks is the Council doing on new builds/new houses now – are they 
checking the houses to make sure they are sufficiently fire proofed and do not have 
pyrite in them etc? What regulation is involved? 

 
Q.18 COUNCILLOR CRIONA NI DHALAIGH 

 Could the Chief Executive please carry out an inspection of the serious parking 
problems at (details supplied)?  
 

Q.19 COUNCILLOR CRIONA NI DHALAIGH 

 To ask TAG to carry out a safety audit at (details supplied)  
 

Q.20 COUNCILLOR REBECCA MOYNIHAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive to place tree planters on the public footpath outside Spar 
on Dolphins Barn. Cars and vans park up on the footpath causing a visual 
obstruction for people turning onto or exiting from Reuben Street and obstacles need 
to be put in place to ensure this doesn't happen. I have multiple pictures of these 
obstructions at different times of the day that I can send on if the manger doesn't 
judge this to be an important safety issue. 
 

Q.21 COUNCILLOR RUAIRI MCGINLEY 

 To ask the Chief Executive to remove debris at (details supplied) 
 

Q.22 COUNCILLOR GAYE FAGAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive (Details supplied)  
 

Q.23 COUNCILLOR GAYE FAGAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive (Details supplied) 
 

Q.24 COUNCILLOR GAYE FAGAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive (Details supplied) 
 

Q.25 COUNCILLOR GAYE FAGAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive (Details supplied) 
 

Q.26 COUNCILLOR FRANK KENNEDY 

 To ask the Chief Executive to install speed cameras on Strand Road, Dublin 4. 
 

Q.27 COUNCILLOR FRANK KENNEDY 

 To ask the Chief Executive to install a "No Ball Games" sign on the grass area at 
Park Court (off Park Avenue), Dublin 4. This is a small grass area for the community 
and is not suitable for ball games. 
 

Q.28 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

 To ask the Chief Executive if DCC would install a ramp and check the drainage 
issues at (details supplied) 
 

Q.29 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

 To ask the Chief Executive if DCC senior management will provide funding for 4 new 
ambulances for Dublin Fire Brigade. 
 
 
 



Q.30 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to request senior Garda Management to provide foot 
patrols on (details supplied). 
 

Q.31 COUNCILLOR CHRISTY BURKE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to organise a cleaning of shores and check public lighting 
at (details supplied). 
 

Q.32 COUNCILLOR CIARAN O’MOORE 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.33 COUNCILLOR CIARAN O’MOORE 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.34 COUNCILLOR CIARAN O’MOORE 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.35 COUNCILLOR CIARAN O’MOORE 

To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  
 

Q.36 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive to provide the following in Tabular Form please. 
 
a) Total Number of Travellers Specific Housing in the different Area Committees 

 
b) Total Number of Travellers Housed in Standard DCC tenancies 
 
c) Total number of travellers specific builds in the last 5 years. 
 
d) Planned builds for traveller specific Housing for next 5 years. 
 
e) The number of traveller applicants waiting on the DCC Housing List.  
 

Q.37 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

 To ask The Chief Executive what has been the total costs (Capital and Revenue) to 
DCC for running the Abigail Centre in Finglas West. Can the answer be provided in 
tabular form per year please? 
 

Q.38 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange for the full re-instatement of the tarmac landing 
at the bus-stop outside the WFTA Hall (52A Mellowes Road) in Finglas West. The 
surface here on the footpath and road has been spot fixed numerous times so a full 
re-surface needs to be carried out asap. 
 

Q.39 COUNCILLOR ANTHONY CONNAGHAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive to provide details of (details supplied)  
 

Q.40 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to this query (Details supplied) 
 

Q.41 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to supply the following information what type of house 
tenant purchase schemes, such as the 50-50 scheme, are available currently. 



Q.42 COUNCILLOR RUAIRI MCGINLEY 

 To ask the Chief Executive to give details on the licensing arrangements for drivers 
of horses and carriages in the Dublin City area to include how many licences are in 
existence. The Chief Executive should outline in his response if there are any 
regulations in this area and whether there have been any changes in practice in 
recent times. 
 

Q.43 COUNCILLOR PAUL HAND 

 To ask the Chief Executive how many visitors visited DCC libraries in 2016 and if this 
could be broken down on an individual library basis as well as by the overall amount 
to visit all DCC libraries.  
 

Q.44 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

Can the Chief Executive issue a full report with regards the breach of planning at 21 
Aungier Street? 
 
This building is on the record of protected structures. It is also included on the record 
of National Monument. The building and its fabric are one of the most important in 
the city and are part of the national heritage of this country. It would appear that DCC 
authorised unlawful works at this site without the necessary ministerial consent or 
proper surveys, or proper planning.  Many organisations who are engaged in the 
preservation of the city’s historic fabric and indeed many of the citizens were 
absolutely dismayed that this important structure is to be used inappropriately as a 
housing solution for people who are rough sleeping or in a homeless situation.  
Further, this street is already saturated with 3 such emergency accommodation 
facilities and the whole community here is finding it very difficult to cope with issues 
that arise from such saturation in the public domain. The community have expressed 
a commitment to working with homeless and people who find themselves in housing 
difficulty but another such facility on this street would make it almost impossible for 
balance to be kept. All of these matters were discussed at a recent meeting with 
DCC officials and officials from the Peter McVerry Trust and everybody expressed 
their concerns. The single biggest issue here in all of this was the manner in which 
this was conducted. The lack of any transparency, lack of any engagement and 
discussion at any local level and indeed the lack of information to local councillors - it 
has made this a much more difficult issue.   
 

Q.45 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

 Can the Chief Executive issue a full report with regards the ongoing works at 
Henrietta Street on the Tenement House Experience, 14 Henrietta Street. This report 
to include all monies spent to date. Full schedule of works carried out on the building. 
What works are ongoing and are to be completed. What budget is being provided for 
the running and management of this facility? Who will be in charge of this facility?  
What are the opening hours and staffing cost for this facility? When will this facility 
officially be opened?  
 

Q.46 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

 Can the Chief Executive initiate a proper policy and protocol in and around the future 
locations of emergency housing/hostel accommodation? At present there is no 
transparent Dublin City Council policy, protocol or guideline on this matter. With the 
recent controversy on Carmen Hall and 21 Aungier Street plus the general concern in 
residents and business communities that can often result in challenges through 
courts it is time now to examine this policy deficit.  
It is important that the rights of the homeless and homeless providers are balanced 
with the communities in which these services are placed. At present there is no 



mechanism for engagement and often such services are simply shoe horned into 
inappropriate settings and locations in a cloud of secrecy and non information. This is 
not the best way to solve our emergency accommodation issue and more and more 
communities are demanding a proper say and informed consent in these matters.  
 

Q.47 COUNCILLOR MANNIX FLYNN 

 Can the Chief Executive issue a full report as to whether DCC have developed a 
protocol and a policy around the Governments intended injection room facilities in the 
Dublin area?  
Many residential and business communities in the city centre are gravely concerned 
with regards the possible location of these intended injection rooms. What is DCC’s 
role in the role out of these facilities? Will these facilities be subject to planning 
permission? Does DCC have a protocol, guideline or policy on these matters? Who 
will be in charge of the public domain management and the possible fallout from such 
facilities? Has DCC received any pre-planning questions from any organisation in 
relation to the supply of such facilities in premises in the city centre area?  
Can the management, make transparent, all discussions that may have taken place 
on this issue with relevant individuals and organisations.  
 

Q.48 COUNCILLOR CIARAN CUFFE 

To ask the Chief Executive to make available the details of the number of staff, and 
the annual budget of the Planning Enforcement Section. In his reply could he detail 
the annual budget of the Planning Department, and the amount that relates to 
Planning Enforcement?” 
 

Q.49 COUNCILLOR CIARAN CUFFE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to give details, including attendances, minutes or notes 
taken of any pre-application consultations undertaken with the Council in regard to 
the future redevelopment of the Phibsborough Shopping Centre. 
 

Q.50 COUNCILLOR CIARAN CUFFE 

 To ask the Chief Executive to give details, including attendances, minutes or notes 
taken of any pre-application consultations undertaken with the Council in regard to 
the future redevelopment of the Dublin Central (Moore Street) development. 

 
Q.51 COUNCILLOR CIARAN CUFFE 

 To ask the Chief Executive whether Dublin City Council has the right to rescind the 
purchase agreement of the Iveagh Markets to (details supplied) and withdraw from 
any agreement with him, given that license discussions commenced over two 
decades ago and the buildings have declined significantly in recent years. If Dublin 
City Council were to assume control of the buildings what, if any compensation could 
be claimed by (details supplied). 
 

Q.52 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DE ROISTE 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.53 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DE ROISTE 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.54 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DE ROISTE 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 
 

 



Q.55 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DE ROISTE 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.56 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 

To ask the Chief Executive to confirm how much has been included under the 
Development Contribution Scheme in relation to the planning permission granted for 
the Clerys site (Planning ref 3442/16) and also to confirm how and when this amount 
will be discharged to DCC. 
 

Q.57 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
To ask the Chief Executive to comment on the general position of DCC planners on 
proposed developments which impact negatively on the existing building of a 
residential street and specifically to comment on the acceptability or otherwise of 
such a proposal as requested under planning permission ref 2049/17. 
 

Q.58 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 To ask the Chief Executive for an update on the housing needs assessment process 

completed in December, indicating the number and category of cancelled 
applications and new total applicants. In particular, to ask the Chief Executive to 
confirm how many applicants failed to reply and what efforts were made to contact 
these applicants. 
 

Q.59 COUNCILLOR NIAL RING 
 Further to the reply I received to Q18 of the February City Council meeting, could the 

Chief Executive confirm that the traffic camera system, while not, in his words, 
designed to count vehicles or complete surveys, could actually facilitate such a 
survey. This would, in my view, merely consist of someone watching the screen and 
marking on a sheet incident such as cyclist and/or motorists breaking red lights, 
cyclists using footpaths, pedestrians jaywalking etc. Is such a survey really incapable 
of being carried out using the traffic camera network or is there some reluctance to 
get some insight and facts on motorist, pedestrian and cyclist behaviour? 
 

Q.60 COUNCILLOR CATHLEEN CARNEY BOUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to arrange (Details supplied)  

 
Q.61 COUNCILLOR CATHLEEN CARNEY BOUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm (Details supplied) 

 
Q.62 COUNCILLOR CATHLEEN CARNEY BOUD 
 To ask the Chief Executive to confirm what reports has been done to date on the 

provision of services for the upcoming PPP proposal for the Scribblestown site? 
Have reports been carried out on  
 
A) Transport 
B) Traffic 
C) Schools/ Health facilities and shopping facilities 
 
If so could these reports be provided? 
 

Q.63 COUNCILLOR PAUL MCAULIFFE 
 To ask the Chief Executive regarding the cycle lane on (details supplied) 

 
Q.64 COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 
 Can the Chief Executive state if how many people are on the waiting list for one bed 

two beds and three beds in Areas M and N 



 
Q.65 COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 
 What are the names and numbers of DCC officials, residents should ring when they 

have concerns over a large development that is taking place close to them in terms 
of Building Control - noise - air pollution - out of hours working? 
 

Q.66 COUNCILLOR NORMA SAMMON 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.67 COUNCILLOR NORMA SAMMON 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.68 COUNCILLOR NORMA SAMMON 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.69 COUNCILLOR NORMA SAMMON 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.70 COUNCILLOR CHRIS ANDREWS 
 Can the Chief Executive have someone call out to (details supplied?) 

 
Q.71 COUNCILLOR LARRY O’TOOLE 
 To ask the Chief Executive to have essential repairs carried out at this location 

(Details supplied) 
 

Q.72 COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.73 COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.74 COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.75 COUNCILLOR EDEL MORAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.76 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN JONES 
 Can the Chief Executive respond to the following query (details supplied) 

 
Q.77 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN JONES 
 Can the Chief Executive respond to the following query (details supplied) 

 
Q.78 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN JONES 
 Can the Chief Executive respond to the following query (details supplied) 

 
Q.79 COUNCILLOR JANE HORGAN JONES 
 Can the Chief Executive respond to the following query (details supplied) 

 
Q.80 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL MULLOOLY 
 To ask the Chief Executive to respond to the following; a Report on the Unauthorised 

Removal of Immobilisation Devices to the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee 
dated September 2016 states the following: 
 



'Where a clamp has been illegally removed this status is flagged against the vehicle 
registration number on the clamping management system by Dublin Street Parking 
Services (DSPS), the Council's parking enforcement contractor. 
 
If the vehicle is subsequently parked illegally enforcement is by immediate removal 
from the street to the pound nearby preventing any possibility of recurring instance of 
the illegal removal of a clamp. Payment of the fees due and any ancillary costs is 
required in order for the vehicle to be released to the owner from the pound'. 
 
The Report goes on to state that 77 vehicles were impounded in 2015 where these 
vehicles had been flagged as being involved in a previous incident of an 
unauthorised removal of a clamp.  Of these 77, 24vehicles were subsequently 
disposed of as a result of outstanding fees not being paid. 
 
 (i) Was this procedure followed in 2016 and how May vehicles were flagged and 
removed and impounded in that year, for this reason. 
 
(ii) What outstanding fees and charges were levied in each case? Please deal with 
each individual case without identifying the owners or the cars. 
 
(iii) How many vehicles were released upon payment of a lesser amount than the 
amount levied in both years 2015 and 2016? Please deal with each individual case 
where a lesser amount paid by comparison with the 
amount levied. Set out the reason why a lesser amount was accepted than the 
amount levied. 
 
(iv) How many vehicles were disposed of in 2016, if any? 
 
(v) Set out the legal basis for this practice in 2015 and / or 2016. (v) If the practice is 
covered by Council Manager's Order include a copy of the Order/Orders. 
 
(vi) How many people were prosecuted for the offence of removal of a clamp under 
section 101B of the Dublin Transport Authority (Dissolution) Act 1987 in the years 
2015 and / or 2016? 
 

Q.81 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN  
 To ask the Chief Executive how many complaints have been received by DCC 

maintenance personnel about malfunctioning or inefficient functioning of storage 
heating systems in DCC units and if DCC can replace storage heating systems with 
alternative heating systems if problems prove persistent. 

 
Q.82 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if Dublin City Council can make representations to 

NABCO on behalf (details supplied) 
 

Q.83 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to make a statement on the representation below made 

by a representative from Clare Hall Residents Association (details supplied) 
 

Q.84 COUNCILLOR MICHAEL O’BRIEN 
 To ask the Chief Executive if the rolling out of HAP beyond those who are homeless 

or in danger of becoming homeless is on schedule for April in DCC as per previous 
statements by Minister Coveney. 
 
 



Q.85 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure that (details supplied) 

 
Q.86 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive has the department confirmed when the funding for 

phase 2 of the insulation programme. Will be available and has the council agreed 
what areas will be prioritised? 
 

Q.87 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DOOLAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure, (details supplied), the necessary work is 

carried out as a matter of urgency? 
 

Q.88 COUNCILLOR DAITHI DOOLAN 
To ask the Chief Executive, (details supplied). 
 

Q.89 COUNCILLOR EMMA MURPHY 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied): 

 
Q.90 COUNCILLOR EMMA MURPHY 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.91 COUNCILLOR EMMA MURPHY 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.92 COUNCILLOR EMMA MURPHY 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.93 COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MCGRATTAN 

 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.94 COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MCGRATTAN 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 

 
Q.95 COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MCGRATTAN 

To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.96 COUNCILLOR SEAMAS MCGRATTAN 
To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied) 
 

Q.97 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 To ask DCC for a full update on the proposed liffey valley park from Chapelizod 

Bridge towards the City Centre & what features / timescale is envisaged for the works 
& costs involved. 
 

Q.98 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 That Dublin City Council seek to repair all the broken sections of Oranmore Road 

Ballyfermot residents feel the road is breaking up in various sections, can I ask when 
carrying out the repairs we replace the broken concrete sections with concrete as 
opposed to lots of tarmac patch-up`s. 
 

Q.99 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 That the damaged Tree outside (details supplied) 

 
Q.100 COUNCILLOR VINCENT JACKSON 
 That Dublin City Council work with (details supplied) 



Q.101 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide this councillor with a report on the homeless 

file of (details supplied) 
 

Q.102 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide this councillor with the estimated costs 

involved if the recipients of this year's Freedom of the City were to receive the honour 
in person. 
 

Q.103 COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive to (Details supplied) 

 
Q.104 COUNCILLOR ALISON GILLILAND 

 To ask the Chief Executive to (Details supplied) 
 

Q.105 COUNCILLOR JOHN LYONS 
 To ask the Chief Executive to provide this councillor with the costs involved in turning 

around an empty council residential property and itemise the various costs involved. 
 

Q.106 COUNCILLOR HAZEL DE NORTUIN 
 To ask the Chief Executive (Details supplied) 

 
Q.107 COUNCILLOR HAZEL DE NORTUIN 
 To ask the Chief Executive (Details supplied) 

 
Q.108 COUNCILLOR HAZEL DE NORTUIN 
 To ask the Chief Executive to ensure that residents are engaged with while the 

construction of the Rapid Build housing is being built - from start to finish - in Cherry 
Orchard. From the experience of previous housing developments, there has been 
frustration by residents by the lack of communication and has resulted in the delay of 
any constructions going forward. Consultation should take place immediately. 
 

Q.109 COUNCILLOR GARY GANNON 
 The homeowners at number (details supplied)  

 
Q.110 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.111 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.112 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.113 COUNCILLOR DAMIAN O’FARRELL 
 To ask the Chief Executive (details supplied)  

 
Q.114 COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 Can the Chief Executive confirm whether Dublin City Council record the number of 

syringe needles or other drugs paraphernalia discarded in public and collected by the 
council? Is he aware of any other organisation which does so? 
 

Q.115 COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 Can the Chief Executive detail the expenditure by DCC on the Halloween festivities 

in the various areas in Dublin? 



Q.116 COUNCILLOR CIERAN PERRY 
 Can the Chief Executive detail the expenditure by DCC on the 1916 

commemorations last year? A budget of €720,000 was available and assumed spent. 
 

Q.117 COUNCILLOR NAOISE O’MUIRI 
 Can the Chief Executive deal with the following (details supplied). 

 
Q.118 COUNCILLOR NAOISE O’MUIRI 
 Can the Chief Executive deal with the following (details supplied). 

 
Q.119 COUNCILLOR NAOISE O’MUIRI 
 Can the Chief Executive deal with the following (details supplied). 

 
Q.120 COUNCILLOR NAOISE O’MUIRI 
 Can the Chief Executive deal with the following (details supplied). 

 
Q.121 COUNCILLOR PAT DUNNE 
 Can the Chief Executive ask our Road Maintenance Section to make good the 

damaged carriageway and footpaths at (details supplied) 
 

Q.122 COUNCILLOR PAT DUNNE 
 Can the Chief Executive give a report on the development of older person’s 

accommodation at Jamestown Court? This report to state how many  units are 
currently  occupied by tenants and to state if these tenants will be all given an option 
to move over the new units in phase 1 of the re-development. Additionally how many 
units will be in phase 1 and give an overall report on the entire re-development 
including a timescale for completion.  
 

Q.123 COUNCILLOR PAT DUNNE 
 Can the Chief Executive provide a report on the following matter (details supplied) 

 
Q.124 COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 
 To ask the Chief Executive (Details supplied) 

 
Q.125 COUNCILLOR ANDREW MONTAGUE 
 Will the council attend to the brown staining on the back wall of (details supplied)  

 
Q.126 COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 
 To ask the Chief Executive if he can provide details of the housing needs analysis 

that informed the proposed housing type in the Draft Poolbeg SDZ and who carried 
out this research. 
 

Q.127 COUNCILLOR CLAIRE BYRNE 
 To ask the Chief Executive in light of the new Food Waste campaign that was 

recently launched what measures will be taken to address the following: 
 
Waste service collectors not separating food waste from general wate for domestic 
collections 
 

Q.128 COUNCILLOR PAUL HAND 
 To ask the Chief Executive why is DCC withdrawing services and support from the 

Dublin 12 area and if he could respond to me on the following 2 items. 
 
1) The Dublin 12 area office in Crumlin Village 
 



2) The Walkinstown Community Centre, Walkinstown Avenue 
 
On number 1 this area office has been de facto closed since the first of January and 
people in the Dublin 12 area have had a service removed as a result  
 
On number 2 this is a recent matter where the committee running the building can no 
longer do so but DCC have not stepped into the breach. I understand the situation is 
grave here and numerous sports clubs and community groups will be without a home 
if nothing is done. 
 
I would ask that the Chief Executive intervene directly in these 2 cases and ensure 
that both can operate on a sustainable and supported basis into the future.  


